
July 18, 2024 

Dear Mayors and Wardens: 

I am pleased to inform you that the Province has signed a new 10-year agreement with the 
federal government under the Canada Community-Building Fund (CCBF). This agreement will 
provide $318 million in the first five years to our 49 municipalities, offering up-front and 
predictable long-term funding to help address local infrastructure priorities. 

The CCBF will continue to play a crucial role in upgrading the municipal infrastructure that our 
residents rely on. This includes projects related to drinking water, wastewater, public transit, and 
community energy. As you are aware, enhancing our infrastructure is a key component in 
addressing the housing crisis. With the renewal of this agreement, we can ensure that critical 
infrastructure will continue to be built, maintained, and expanded, fostering a more sustainable 
and resilient Nova Scotia. 

Together with our municipal partners, we can build and revitalize the public infrastructure 
necessary to improve housing supply and affordability, foster economic growth, and enhance 
the quality of life for all Nova Scotians. The commitment of both the federal and provincial 
governments to this partnership underscores our collective dedication to the well-being of our 
communities. 

If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to reach out to 
our office using the CCBF program email: CCBF@novascotia.ca. We look forward to continuing 
our collaboration to create stronger and more vibrant communities across Nova Scotia. 

Sincerely, 

Honourable John A. Lohr 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

c: Chief Administrative Officers 
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